Esque, Eliza

Year Featured: 2011

Researcher: Denise Fries-Romack

Table of Contents

Biography

- 1. Cemetery Walk Biography by Emily Swartz
- 2. Researcher notes by Denise Fries-Romack

Newspaper Articles

- 1. "The African Reception," The Pantagraph, October 20, 1865
- 2. "Funeral of Eliza Esque," The Pantagraph, August 19, 1914

Census Information

1. 1880 U.S. Census entry for Eliza Esque (spelled Eskue)

Information on husband, Hardin Esque

- 1. Researcher notes by Denise Fries-Romack
- 2. Brief summary on Hardin's first wife, also named Eliza Esque
- 3. Ancestry.com Civil War Pension Index for Hardin Esque (listed as Harding Escue; Esaw Harding)
- 4. U.S. National Archives & Records Administration Federal Military Pension Application for Hardin Esque (Harding Escue, Esaw Harding)
- 5. 1850 U.S. Census entry for Hardin Esque (spelled Eskew)
- 6. 1860 U.S. Census entry for Hardin Esque (spelled Esckew or Eschew)
- 7. "Funeral Services of Hardin Esque," The Pantagraph, November 1, 1875
- 8. "The Funeral of Hardin Eskew," The Pantagraph, November 2, 1875

Esque Families in McLean County

- 1. Researcher notes on Esque Families in McLean County by Denise Fries-Romack
- 2. Bloomington-Normal City Directory Information about Esque families in McLean County

Emancipation Day/First of August Celebrations

- 1. Research summary by Denise Fries-Romack
- 2. Notes to Mildred Pratt from Scott Wagers, June 30, 1995
- 3. "Anti-slavery Lecture," The Pantagraph, August 17, 1858
- 4. "African M.E. Church Pic Nic," The Pantagraph, July 30, 1859
- 5. "First of August," The Pantagraph, August 1, 1859
- 6. "African Festival," The Pantagraph, December 28, 1859
- 7. "A Mass Meeting," The Pantagraph, August 1, 1860

- 8. "Big Time," The Pantagraph, August 4, 1861
- 9. "The First of August," The Pantagraph, August 2, 1862
- 10. "Colored Persons Festival," The Pantagraph, August 14, 1863
- 11. "Celebration," The Pantagraph, August 2, 1864
- 12. "Sociable," The Pantagraph, June 25, 1869
- 13. "Emancipation Day," The Pantagraph, December 3, 1873
- 14. "How the Colored People Celebrated Emancipation Day," The Pantagraph, January 3, 1874
- 15. "Grand Celebration and Picnic," The Pantagraph, August 11, 1874
- 16. "Bloomington Negroes celebrate West Indian Emancipation," *Chicago Evening Journal*, August 1874
- 17. "Free and Happy," The Pantagraph, August 12, 1874
- 18. "Select Your Partner," The Pantagraph, January 9, 1880
- 19. "The Colored Celebration," The Pantagraph, September 16, 1880
- 20. "Church Notes," The Pantagraph, August 1, 1881
- 21. "The Colored Orator at Peoria," The Pantagraph, August 4, 1881
- 22. "An Emancipation Celebration," The Pantagraph, August 2, 1882
- 23. "Colored Picnic," The Pantagraph, August 11, 1882
- 24. "Senator Gus Hill," The Pantagraph, August 2, 1883
- 25. "Colored Folks Picnic," The Pantagraph, August 8, 1885
- 26. "Will Celebrate Emancipation Day," The Pantagraph, July 30, 1900
- 27. "To Celebrate Emancipation Day," The Pantagraph, September 19, 1900
- 28. "Colored People of City to Celebrate Emancipation Day," The Pantagraph, September 20, 1920
- 29. "Extoll Memory of Abe Lincoln," The Pantagraph, September 23, 1920

Additional Resources in McLean County Museum of History Library/Archives

- John Muirhead. African-American War Letters and News Accounts: McLean County, Bloomington-Normal Black History Project Collection
- 2. Scott Wagers. McLean County Blacks in The Civil War, Thesis. August 2, 1993